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MESSAGE FROM OUR POTENTATE

Tim Lancaster
Potentate

MESSAGE FROM OUR POTENTATE CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE

We’ve Transited the Meridian

The Shrine Center in Southfield has officially closed. The office 

and the administrative day-to-day operations are now located in 

Novi. Our goal to vacate the storied building by December 31, 

2021, has been accomplished. There are many happy and time-

honored memories associated with the Shrine Center, not the least 

of which was the pride of ownership; it collectively belonged to 

us, its members! And naturally enough, leaving was not the easiest, and emotional for 

sure. The ominous task of physically moving was daunting to say the least, but the move 

was completed. We will make it work because our membership demands it. Moslem 

Shrine Masons are a special breed and will together create a better future for our Shrine 

Members.

I am encouraged by the willingness of our seasoned and newer members to assist us in 

moving forward. We are building a stronger future for Moslem Shrine, the 8th oldest 

Shrine Chartered Temple in the United States. We continue to impact our Imperial 

Leaders. Imperial Sir Larry Leib, Past Potentate of Moslem Shrine, is always available to 

help guide us. Interaction with our counterparts in Grand Rapids, Toledo, and Circus 

Park in Clio has given us support and ideas on how to proceed from where we are now. 

Our interaction and fellowship are solid proof, we stand committed to one another. 

Moslem takes seriously our obligations and commitments to our fraternity (Fellowship) 

and our philanthropy (Hospitals). 2022 will be dedicated to both sides of those 

obligations and commitments. Our units will have a chance to shine this year at GLSA 

in Ann Arbor. Charles Ferguson, PP is President and will urge Moslem units to compete 

and be recognized for their efforts. In fellowship, we will help our units thrive at GLSA. 



MESSAGE FROM OUR POTENTATE CONTINUED 

Moslem Shrine clubs are committed to parading along with our more active units. The 
Tin Lizzies did at least four parades in November and December and paraded despite the 
weather conditions. This was a joint effort with the Lancers. Their vehicles were draped in 
lights to commemorate tree lighting ceremonies in Downriver and Brighton communities. 
New clubs are emerging. We are only as strong as our units and clubs! 

The Ladies of the Shrine continue to be active, growing and highly creative. Our ladies 
have been exceptionally supportive of our Shrine functions. Lady clowns are making a 
substantial impact. I think of how many lives of children who attend our circuses have 
been touched by our Lady clowns and all our clowns. The Daughters of the Nile show us 
all how being dedicated to a cause has made a substantial impact on Shriners Hospitals. 

Look for more interaction with the Grand Lodge of Michigan, Masonic Blue Lodges, 
Scottish Rite Valley of Detroit, and Commandry of Knights Templer, etc., to promote 
each other's events and accomplishments. By sharing, we promote our brotherhood. The 
network of these allied organizations and their dedication to humanity is nothing short 
of spectacular, and together with our Shriner obligations, there is no telling what we can 
accomplish for the good of society. We are not separate silos standing alone in a field off 
in the distance. Standing alone promotes hording each of our best qualities. We are each 
unique for sure, but we need to share these wonderful gifts. Let us promote one another 
more effectively. Our commonalities are stunning, We can do this! 

Lastly, we cannot simply put our traditions and activities Moslem Shriners relied on in 
the past up on a shelf, only to be forgotten. Change is difficult for most of us, but we can 
learn from our traditions and actions, whether hindsight shows them to be successful or 
otherwise. 2020 was exceedingly difficult and Moslem got painted into a corner and not 
by our choice. Our momentum was impeded by COVID and onerous State and Federal 
regulations. 

2021 gave us more challenges but we faced them and made tough choices. Challenges 
will always be present; it is how we handle them that makes the difference. 2022 look out, 
together and with the grace of God; we are ready to SHRINE not just SHINE! 



Hello Nobles 

I would first like to thank all of you for electing me to be your Chief 

Rabban for 2022, these past two years have been very different for all of us, 

Covid being the number one reason for our Shrine family not seeing each 

other as much as we like, we did have some time to see each other.

The State Fair and the all Units party being the top two in 2021, we sold 

our temple building in Southfield it was a tough decision but a necessary 

one ,as the cost to maintain the building was more then we could afford, 

we now have a temporary  location in Novi with the intent on finding us a 

new  home.

Congrats to our Pote and 1st lady ,Tim and Sue Lancaster, Lady Jan and are looking forward to 2022    

to be their with you both, can not wait for the 2022 adventure.

My final remarks are to Ill Sir Mike Z and Lady DI.

You both put 110% into not only 2021 but all the years on Moslems  Divan  Mike your remarks, 

words of wisdom ,advice and sideways humor during our time on the Divan was always interesting.

Lady DI you were gracious and full of great advice about the journey of being part of what the Divan 

can be, I thank you for everything and for not just being 1st lady but for being a friend to Lady Jan. 

YITF

Frank (Chum) Dougherty

Chief Rabban Moslem Shriners 2022

Frank Dougherty
Chief Rabban

MESSAGE FROM OUR CHIEF RABBAN



First of all, I would like to thank the Nobility of Moslem Shrine for electing me 

to the position of Assistant Rabban for 2022.  I look forward to working with 

our newly elected Potentate Tim Lancaster, the members of the Divan and 

Nobles all.  2022 will be a challenging year. Moslem Shrine will need to carefully 

plan for the future and make sound decisions.   One of the top items on the 

agenda will be to lay the plans for our new temple.  There are several options 

to consider, including acquiring land for building a new facility, purchasing 

a building already constructed or possibly a long term lease.  In all cases, the 

Divan will carefully and thoroughly study all options and present them to the Nobility.  Your input will be 

invaluable in planning for our future.  Our move from the temporary office in Novi may take some time, 

maybe several years. 

In order to better understand what it takes, the Divan plans to visit other Shrines that recently planned, 

designed and built new Temples.  It will be our intention to develop a plan, including several options to 

present to the Nobility.  We will need to analyze the costs, various locations and estimate the size of our 

membership.  We will take advantage of the knowledge of architects that have designed and built other 

Shrine Temples. There will be an opportunity for our Nobility to express their opinion either by meetings, 

zoom or emails.  In order to plan the best path for the future of Moslem, everyone needs to be on board and 

going in the same direction.  

In the middle of our financial planning, it will be important not to ignore other tasks at hand.  Fundraisers 

and volunteering are needed to balance the budget.  Several new events are planned for 2022 that our 

Potentate will unveil.  We will absolutely need volunteers to make these events profitable.  But please 

remember, at times we may need to reduce high cost events in order to stay financially sound.  

As always, we can never forget supporting our Shriners Hospitals for Children, our one and only 

philanthropy.  Let’s all work together to encourage our membership to seek out new members and patients.  

We will continue to promote family-friendly events, be open to change and encourage participation.   Lets 

all work together and have a rewarding and fun time to make Moslem better in 2022.  

Marty Opeth
Assistant Rabban

Yours in Faith
Martin “Marty” Opeth, Assistant Rabban 2022
Moslem Shrine

MESSAGE FROM OUR ASSISTANT RABBAN



MESSAGE FROM OUR HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET

Gary Lewandowski
High Priest and Prophet

Nobles all,

I’d like to congratulate our Potentate for 2022, Illustrious Sir Tim Lancaster and 
First Lady Sue as well as all the members of the Divan & their ladies who will serve 
in 2022.

A sincere THANK YOU to our newest Past Potentate, Illustrious Sir Mike 
Zelmanski for his leadership throughout the very challenging year of 2021. I know 
he couldn’t have done it if not for Lady Diane, who’s support for him and all of us 
was incredible, as were the other ladies who have supported us throughout the 
year…again, thank YOU all.

As I am writing this article, it is the day after Christmas and I am pondering what 
I have gotten myself into, and I ask myself; “WHY?” Why after all these years as a 
Shriner (I crossed the Hot Sands in 1989) did I elect to “throw my name into the hat” and run for an open 
chair on the Divan?

I can tell you without hesitation, having the opportunity to sit as the appointed Chaplin for 2021 helped 
me learn a lot more about how Moslem works. I have come away with a renewed love, energy, and 
enthusiasm that honestly, I feared not too long ago may have been lost. I am delighted to say that it wasn’t, 
it just needed a little jump start…and I sure got it!

The Nobles of the Divan along with our incredible Past Potentates all have dedicated their time and energy 
towards making Moslem better. I’m sure when entering the Divan, they were questioning the sanity of 
their actions, but with each Past Potentate I have had the pleasure of discussing this with, the common 
denominator was that it was “work, but totally worth it.”

One of the best pieces of advice I received from a PP was when I was told; “don’t do this until you are sure 
in your heart the time is right.” Well, the time is right for me…

This new year of 2022 as with each new year, holds the promise of a year of changes and with changes 
come challenges, so I encourage each of you reading this edition of the Moslemite to pause for a moment 
as ask yourself; “what can I do or continue to do to make Moslem better for the future?” I think you 
already know the answer! If a simple jump start can work for an old Motor Corps guy like me, there is no 
question it will work for you…if you let it.

Ask questions, make excuses to come to meetings, join a club or a Unit (if you’re not already involved), 
because YOU my fellow Nobles are heart and soul of Moslem Shrine. Use 2022 to re-engage if you 
have found yourself feeling distant or disengaged, and you just may find that Moslem Shrine is indeed 
“Mighty” and that YOU just needed a little encouragement (it sure worked for me) and we just may have 
some fun doing this!

As we move into 2022, I would like to thank each of YOU for affording me the opportunity to serve as 
your High Priest & Prophet for 2022. This is an honor that is not taken lightly, and my commitment first 
and foremost will always be to you the Nobility of Moslem Shrine. Let’s continue to keep our eye on the 
ball, and that “ball” is all our hospitals, doctors, staff and more importantly the children we help.

S&F
Gary Lewandowski
High Priest & Prophet – 2022
“As iron sharpens iron, so friends sharpen friends”



MESSAGE FROM OUR RECORDER

From the Desk of the Recorder

Greetings to all my fellow Nobles.

I hope you and your family had a joyous holiday.  Mrs. Pam York and Mrs. Kim 
Belanger of the office along with Past First Lady Pam and I wish each of you and yours 
best wishes for the upcoming year and a healthy one as well in 2022.

Congratulations to Illustrious Sir Timothy Lancaster on being elected to the office of Potentate of Moslem 
Shriners.  Looking forward to what Illustrious Sir Timothy Lancaster and First Lady Sue have planned for 
Moslem Shriners in 2022.  I also would like to congratulate Frank Dougherty and Martin Opeth on advancing 
to the new offices.  Congratulations to Keith Jones on returning as Treasurer.  Congratulations to the two new 
members of the Board of Directors: Noble Gary Lewandowski as High Priest and Prophet and Noble David 
Henderson as Oriental Guide.

I wish to express my most sincere “thank you” for the trust you have place in me, allowing me to serve as 
Recorder for 2022.  The office staff and I are working on some improvements in how we can serve the members 
of Moslem Shriners better in 2022.  I’m looking on how to set up a “store” on Moslem’s web page where you will 
be able to view and purchases items online or call your order into the office. 

I also thank you for the faith you have placed in me serve as an Imperial Representative for Moslem Shriners.  
I’m so very proud to have this honor and plague to each of you that I will fulfill the duties of this office faithfully.

This last fall the office was down one person, so I started entering the 2022 dues payments from the membership 
into Webfez.  It was such a rewarding experience.  I say that because so many Nobles besides paying their dues 
added a little something extra with their payments to either the temple and/or Shriners Children’s.  I was just as 
proud of each donation, whether it was $2.50 or $100.00 and those in between.  The love and pride that Nobles 
felt for their temple and our philanthropy, Shriners Children’s, was so very heart warming.  A tip of the fez to 
each of you.

If you are finding it difficult currently to pay your dues or know of a Noble who is having a problem with his 
dues, please contact me.  There are several ways this can be handled which benefits both the Noble and Moslem 
Shriners.  Remember, we all knelt at the alter and promised to help care of one another.  I can be reached at 248-
569-2900 Ext 4.  I don’t want to suspend any brother.  If you know of a member who was suspended and would 
like to renew his membership, have them contact me and we can work something out as well.

Should you at any time have a question, suggestion, comment, concern, or want an explanation on what or 
why Moslem Shrine is doing something, please feel free to call me or stop into our new office location, 48650 
Grand River Avenue in Novi, MI, have a cup of coffee, pull up a chair and we can have a conversation.  I keep 
no secrets.  I’m accountable to each member of Moslem Shriners just as I am to the Board of Directors.  If I can’t 
answer your question or concern, I will direct you to the person that can.  That’s my promise to each of you.

In closing, thank you to each of you again for allowing me to serve you another year.  May the New Year bring 
to you and your family happiness, joy and good health.

Yours in the Faith,

Robert W. Pate, PP

Robert Pate PP
Recorder 



MESSAGE FROM OUR FIRST LADY

Sue Lancaster
717 Bolinger Street

Rochester Hills, Michigan 48307
Mobile: 248-202-1451  Email: smtlancaster47@gmail.com

January 10, 2022

Re:  Moslem Shrine 2022 – Ladies Updates

Dear Ladies;

Tim and I sincerely hope each of you had the opportunity to share joyful and peaceful times with each other, 
your family and friends over the holidays.  Our Shriner families and our Shriner children are in our prayers for a 
healthy, safe and happy new year.

Here we are in 2022 with some interesting issues to face as wives, mothers and/or friends of one or more Moslem 
Shriners. It was necessary to sell our much loved Moslem Shriner’s building in Southfield due to deterioration 
and expensive upkeep. I know my heart was broken when I first notice that our “Silent Messenger” statue which 
graced the front of our building was no longer there.  Each of us have precious memories of events we attended 
there and of all the happiness experienced with friends.  Those memories will remain with us forever.

But, as with all tough issues in life, we move on TOGETHER!  As Potentate and First Lady, we will endeavor to 
find new places to enjoy each other’s company. We will try a few new events. We will all adapt to issues as they 
arise.  We are asking your support for this period of transitioning. 

Barb Lenart has agreed to be my Chair.  Janice Laird has agreed to be Chaplain. Judy O’Brien will head up Child 
Care. Although our planned events are not written in stone, we will give as much notice as possible for each 
event. This is where I ask for your help.  As 2022 goes by, we ask each of you to consider volunteering to help at 
scheduled events.  We each have personal lives. Some of us work.  We only ask that you take on what you can and 
when you can. If you are willing to do so, please contact me or Barb at: 586-596-2147 or email her at: hiney123@
aol.com. 

Lastly, we have some baskets for our events. However, since we have limited storage space, we are asking that, 
instead of baskets, money donation of $25.00, or whatever you are willing to give, be given to Barb or myself.  We 
will then have a team purchase gifts for raffles and events. Receipts for donations will be given. However, these 
donations will not be tax deductible. 

There will not be a Ladies Handbook of events and addresses. There will be no ladies’ shirts and no specific colors. 
Wear what makes you comfortable and is appropriate. Moslem Shrine will have a 2022 Calendar which will list 
any “Ladies Only” events. I am not a user of Facebook but my contact information is listed on the heading of 
this letter.  I promise to return every message and will attempt to answer promptly.  Please feel free to contact me 
anytime. We are open to your comments, suggestions and ideas - be they positive or negative. Please share them.  
We treasure our friendships. Together we will explore new possibilities.  Thank you for listening. Our “Silent 
Messenger” is safely stored away. Let’s think positively that he will be seen representing us again soon at a new 
location.

Sincerely,
Sue Lancaster
First Lady of Tim Lancaster, Moslem Shrine Potentate

Sue Lancaster
First Lady





WM - Richard Baer (Noble)

SW - Don Seay

JW - Ed Stogdill 

SD - Sean Houde (Noble)

JD - Pat Ostrowski 

Sec - Paul Swayze 

Tres - John Stevens (Noble)

Chaplain - Jeff Watts

BERKLEY LODGE 2022 OFFICERS



2022 CORINTHIAN LODGE

Andrew Taras

PM Kevin Kirk

Adam Moeggenborg

Tom Staley

PM Chris Miller

John Rohlman

PM Mark Pickell (in the rear)

Jeremy Halleck

Joe Beyer

Arthur Rang

Steve Obrzut



2022 JEFFERSON LODGE

Andrew Taras

PM Kevin Kirk

Adam Moeggenborg

Tom Staley

PM Chris Miller

John Rohlman

PM Mark Pickell (in the rear)

Jeremy Halleck

Joe Beyer

Arthur Rang

Steve Obrzut



2022 ROYAL OAK #46 LODGE

WM Ian Barber

SW Kurt Hornung

JW Michael Sunderhaus

SD Brian Rigor

JD Audie Axalan

Stewarts Kirk Sobals, Rolando Concha

Secretary Dale Black Jr PM

Asst. Secretary Ron Sheridan

Treasure Charlie Yago II PM

Leo Kris Eckert II PM

Installing Officers 

BGP Terry Troutt PM 

& 

John Plecha PM



                                                                      
 
 
    
 
 

A Brief History of American Legion, George Washington Post 88 
 

American Legion, George Washington Post 88, was founded in 1922 by a group of Free 
Masons (Permanent Charter issues Nov 8, 1922, record number 6748).  The Post has 
maintained a Masonic membership since its early inception and for the last several years 
has maintained a close relationship with Moslem Shrine.  
 
For decades the Post held their meetings at the Masonic Temple in Detroit. In the 1990’s 
the Post met at the home of Adjutant Frank O’Boyle. When his health began to decline, 
he moved to the Alma Masonic Home. He wanted to move the post to that location; 
however the remaining members wished to keep the post in the Metropolitan Detroit 
area.  
 
Under the leadership of Commander Wilbur Shaffmaster, with the assistance of First Vice 
Commander Raymond Anderson and Adjutant Paul Johnston, our Post began a 
revitalization program in 2008. We began with 12 members in 2008 and we now have 63 
members and growing.  
 
Our membership is diverse and consists of WWII, Korean, Vietnam, Panama, Persian 
Gulf, Iraq/Afghanistan, and War on Terror veterans. We have Army, Navy, Air Force, 
Marine and Coast Guard members. Our Masonic affiliations include Blue Lodge, Grand 
Lodge, Scottish Rite, Royal Arch, Shiners, Royal Order of Scotland and Knights Templar.  
 
Under Commander Eugene Pisha, we adopted the following Mission Statement in 2013: 
  
“Our mission is to promote the ideals stated in the preamble to the Constitution of the 
American Legion and the Masonic tenets of Brotherly Love, Relief, and Truth to Michigan 
veterans through active participation in organizations, thoughtful and relevant 
education, charitable programs, and exemplary behaviors in all endeavors.” 
 
A few of the Post activities includes support for DeMolay lads to attend Boys State, we 
have bought Christmas Gifts for deployed service members children, we were 
instrumental in organizing WWII veterans from all across the state to attend a three day 
trip to New Orleans to visit the WWII National Museum and we annually give to the 
Fisher House in Michigan and numerous other veteran and first responder organizations. 
 
For 8 years we have met at the Shrine Temple in Southfield. Currently the George 
Washinton Post 88, meets at the Berkley Post on 12 Mile Rd. We meet only four times a 
year and our next meeting is on April 5, 2022 at 7PM. We are looking forward to the 
acquisition of our new Shrine Temple 
 
If interested please contact Commander Howard Crumit at 248-334-7523 or Adjutant 
Jim Hodgson at 734-239-1777 



Happy New Year to all Moslem Nobles from the Joey’s of the Moslem Shrine Clown Unit, 

I think we can all agree that it was wonderful to get back to a proper 3-ring Circus for the 2021 Holiday shows ! 
The Suburban Collection Showplace, as always, provided the perfect venue for the show.  Although attendance 
was down from traditional numbers, the excitement of the circus was certainly felt by all and your Moslem 
Clown unit was VERY BUSY at this one Nobles !! The Clown Unit performed 2 skits in each of the 9 shows, 
assisted in each of the “Chicago Boys” acts, made an early morning TV appearance, did our regular meet-n-
greet with the crowd as they entered and left the show, and provided walk around entertainment during the 
intermissions. We even managed to have a Unit business meeting between shows. Talk about busy!! This Joey 
walked roughly 65,000 steps from Thursday through Sunday; that’s about 29 miles! (mostly in a big circle). The 
Clown Trading cards were once again a real hit with the Children of all ages and we gave away tens of thousands 
of them, literally. 

Unit Director Ron “Sunshine” Buckner did an outstanding job coordinating the Joeys from Moslem Shrine, 
as well as several Nobles/Joeys from Elf Khurafeh Shrine, to provide a festive and entertaining atmosphere for 
all. Our 2 skits, The Magic Box and Mr. Whippit , garnered a lot of laughs ( groan, laugh, whatever ) and were 
a ton of fun to perform for the crowd. The Moslem Clowns in attendance at this circus were: Ron “Sunshine” 
Buckner, Fred “$$ Bags” Jex, Chris “ Dap-R” Fetko, Brent “ Junior” Ewald, Roger “Rogie” Moore, Brian ”Ah Oh” 
Toth, Tom “Ta Da” Peters, Larry “Wiz Kid” Walters, Mike “Gerome the Gnome” Michilli, Roger “Jo Jo” Davis, 
and Dan “ToeJam” Reynolds. The Unit had 2 new Clown Try-Outs, Jim “Bubbles” Hose, and William “Giggles” 
Wagner, out there spreading smiles with us; they both did GREAT ! We also had a VERY special visitor at this 
Circus; Moslem Shrine Clown Unit Charter member Bob “Professor BoHoBo” Haffner (an original clown from 
1966). It was really great to see Professor BoHoBo in the center ring again. The Moslem Clown Unit also gives 
special thanks to Noble Larry Senn for brining Noble Haffner to the show – Much appreciated !! 

 We couldn’t have pulled this Circus off without the help of the Elf Khurafeh Shrine Joeys who came to support 
us; Dual EK and Moslem member John “Shef ” Berry, Jon” Ashis” Jacobs, Chris “Bunkr” Harvey, Chris “Tex” 
Biazza, Andrew “Husky” Huiskins, Fred “KuppaJoe” Krause, and Greg “Shorty” Cartwright. Moslem Nobles 
you may have even noticed that your very own Moslem Treasurer Casey Jones slapped on the make up and 
became a Joey for a show to help spread happiness and smiles. I should also mention to then that Two of the 
Units GREATEST JOEYS OF ALL TIME were there with us in spirit as well ; the late Hugh “Racer” Laird and 
Tom “T-Kat” Drudi, both of whom are sorely missed by the membership of the unit and the entire Moslem 
Shrine Nobility. RIP Illustrious Sirs. 

Nobles, the Moslem Clown Unit has been in business since 1966 and we are INCREDIBLY PROUD to have 
been a part of each and every Moslem Shrine Circus for the past 55 years.  We look forward to at least another 
55 years of work with a true American Institution; The Moslem Shrine Circus !  

From all of the Clown Unit Joeys - Happy New Year, stay well, and thank you for your service to Shriners 
International and Moslem Shrine. 

Fraternally, 

Dan “ToeJam” Reynolds

Clown Unit Secretary  

MOSLEM SHRINE CLOWN UNIT



Do Not Need to Be 
Present to Win

110 Gu110 Gunsns

$500$500plus1010
cash prizes in the main raffle

Winning ticket pulled every 2 minutes for 4 hours!

DOOR PRIZES

50/50 RAFFLE

Huge 50/50 payout

Many other sports raffles

Grand prize: Browning Citori 725  

               
 O/U Shotgun

Randy’s Hunting Center  

ongoing 52 card gun raffles

Choice of a Bass Pro Shops  
gift card in lieu of a firearm

SEE WEBSITE REGULARLY FOR UPDATES
Make checks payable to Moslem Shriners 

Must be 16 years of age to enter
For Moslem Shriners General Fund, not deductible as a charitable contribution

For more information visit: 

ShrineOutdoors.com
Call: 248-569-2900 ext. 3 MSL # R61852
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Pointer Phenoma 12GA
Glock 45
Savage Axis Package 6.5CRD
Ruger American 308
S&W M&P Sport II
S&W M&P Sport II
S&W M&P 9 Shield Plus TS 9mm
Sig Sauer P365 SAS 9mm
Winchester SXP Defender 12GA
Sig Sauer P365
Ruger EC9s
S&W Victory 22
Browning A5 12GA

46100 Grand River Avenue
Novi, MI 48374

noviAnnual Shriner’s winter

Sportsman’S
Raffle
Saturday

January 29, 2022
Noon to 5 p.m. • Doors open at 11 a.m.

DETROIT SHRINERS
8TH ANNUAL

TICKETS AVAILABLE ONLINE AT 
 ShrineOutdoors.com

Advanced Tickets: $20
Tickets at the Door: $25

TICKETSTICKETS



SAVE THESE DATES!SAVE THESE DATES!

JANUARY

Proceeds are for the Detroit Shriners general fund, not deductible as a charitable contribution.

Thursday 3rd -Shrine East-West Game, Las Vegas, NV

Monday 7th -Divan Meeting 

Monday 21st -Divan Meeting 

Sunday 27th - Shrine/LOS Pasta Dinner

FEBRUARY

MARCH APRIL
Monday 7th - Divan Meeting 

Thursday 10th  -  Shriner's Night at the Detroit Red Wings 

 Saturday 12th  - Who Wants To Get Lucky 

Monday 21st - Divan Meeting 

Saturday 26th - Meat Raffle

Thursday-Sunday 31st to 3rd -Shrine Circus,  Novi 

Monday  4th  - Divan Meeting

TBD - Appreciation Dinner for Circus Workers 

Monday 18th - Divan Meeting 

Event dates are subject to change with the uncertain Covid-19 regulations at this time.
Our team is working deligently day and night to save these events for 2021.

Please follow us online at DetroitShriners.com for additional updates.

Monday 10th -Divan Meeting 

Wednesday 19th -Director of Units Meeting 

Monday 24th -Divan Meeting 

Saturday 29th -Sportsmen's Raffle (Novi Show Place)

Monday 31st - Stated and Annual Meeting 



SAVE THESE DATES!SAVE THESE DATES!

A Stated Meeting for Moslem Shriners

Moslem 
Shriners

Attention!

ATTENTION NOBLES
2022 Potentate Timothy Lancaster of Moslem Shriners

Has called for:
A Stated Meeting and the Annual Meeting for the

Moslem Shriners
To be held on Monday, January 31, 2022, at 7:00 PM

At the Suburban Collection Showplace
46100 Grand River Avenue

Novi, MI. 48374
Doors open at 5:30 for food and beverage.

Meeting starts at 7:00 PM
A 2022 dues card is needed for entry into the meeting.

So ordered:  Potentate Timothy Lancaster
Attested to:  Recorder Robert Pate, PP



Miguel is a patient at Shriners Children's Ohio. He's a burn victim from Grenada.                 

Moslem transportation contributed $5000 to help transport him 

from his native country to SHO in Dayton. 



CHILDCARE CHRISTMAS PARTY



CHILDCARE CHRISTMAS PARTY



ALL UNITS PARTY



ALL UNITS PARTY



News from 
Shriners Children’s Ohio  

One Children’s Plaza – 2 West, Dayton, Ohio 45404

SCO_Media Resources.December2021

Shriners Children’s Ohio is one of only four hospitals in the country dedicated to the treatment of pediatric burns and specializing in plastic and 
reconstructive surgery. Our physicians’ experience and expertise in pediatric burn treatment, cleft lip and palate, complex wound and skin conditions, 
and plastic and reconstructive surgery makes Shriners Children’s Ohio a first choice for care.

Hospital recognized for excellent patient experience
Shriners Children’s™ Ohio has been honored with the 2021 Guardian of Excellence Award from Press Ganey Associates LLC! 

Award Criteria
Press Ganey reviewed our Medical Practice 
Survey, which is distributed to patients 
seen in our Outpatient Clinic, as the basis 
for the award.
 
SCO leadership reviews the survey data to 
continually raise the bar in taking care of 
the families we serve.

This award recognizes our commitment to the highest 
standards of patient experience, scoring in the 95th 
percentile of Press Ganey clients.


